
 

 
1001 Highland Plaza Drive West, Suite 300 
St. Louis, MO  63110 
Phone:  314.429.0100  
Fax:  314.429.0462 

January 14, 2014 
 
Mr. Steven F. Nightingale, P.E. 
Manager, Permit Section 
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 
Bureau of Land 
1021 North Grand Avenue East 
Springfield, Illinois 62794 
 
Subject: Perched Groundwater Monitoring Locations 
  Roxana, Illinois 
  119115002 – Madison County 
  Equilon Enterprises LLC d/b/a Shell Oil Products US 
  Log No. B-43R-CA-67 
 
Dear Mr. Nightingale: 
 
On behalf of Shell Oil Products US (SOPUS), URS Corporation (URS) is submitting this letter in 
response to a telephone conversation on September 18, 2013 with Ms. Amy Boley of the IEPA 
regarding the letter from SOPUS dated August 16, 2013 (Perched Groundwater Monitoring 
Locations) and the September 16, 2013 Notification to Abandon Perched Groundwater Monitoring 
Wells letter from SOPUS.   

Perched water piezometers are located in the Village of Roxana, Illinois (ROST-5-PZ, ROST-7-PZ, 
ROST-10-PZ and ROST-21-PZ) and in the Wood River Refinery (P-60-12S and P-60-13S).  These 
piezometers were incorporated into the Roxana Interim Groundwater Monitoring Program 
beginning in the 2nd Quarter 2012 (2Q12) and will continue to remain in the program.   

If you have any questions, please contact Kevin Dyer, SOPUS Senior Principal Program Manager, 
at kevin.dyer@shell.com (618/288-7237), or Bob Billman at bob.billman@urs.com (314/743-4108).   

 

Sincerely, 

URS Corporation, on behalf of Shell Oil Products US 

    
 
Wendy Pennington      Robert B. Billman 
Staff Environmental Engineer     Senior Project Manager 
 
Cc: Kevin Dyer, SOPUS  
 Eric Petersen, Phillips 66 
 Shannon Haney, Greensfelder Hemker 

Repositories (Village Hall, Roxana Public Library, Roxana website)  


